



The months of October and November were busy months with multiple missions conferences and meetings. It is a wonderful blessing to be where God is working and God did some amazing things at the churches we were blessed to be with. We have been able to see churches increase their missions giving year over year substantially. While this numerical growth is encouraging, the biggest blessing is to see the number of people that committed to missions for the first time and the number of people that increased their missions commitment year over year. It is exciting to be able to see people step out in faith and grow in God's grace. It has been a special privilege for my family and I to witness God growing people and churches.

As part of their missions revival, Centralia Bible Baptist brought up a great group of church members on a Saturday to help door knock Bellevue. This was exciting because it was the first big outreach event that we have done. We were able to tell some of the people of Bellevue about Jesus and let them know a church is coming. It is exciting to think about having a group like this conducting outreach on a regular basis sometime in the future.

We had a first in the life of Bellevue Baptist Church this month. We had our first contact from the community. As a result of door knocking I was able to meet an older gentleman named Frank. He knew the Lord and we had a great conversation. Later that week he called the number on the track and wanted to know more about a potential bible study. This is exciting. Please pray with me that we would be able to get established with Frank and meet many more like him that need the Lord and a solid church home.

We will continue to visit churches, participate in missions conferences, and participate in church planting conferences in the next several months. Please pray with us that we would be a blessing to the churches we are able to visit. I would also like to ask you to pray for a place to meet. Starting in the month of December, we will be looking for rental options for the church. Bellevue is expensive, but I am sure that the Lord has a spot that he will provide. I am so thankful for the many churches and individuals that have been praying for us throughout this year. Your support and petitions are invaluable to us. Thank you and God bless you.

In Christ,

Joel Creekmore

Dauln-